
 Page 1 

MARCH/APRIL 2010 
 

NEWSLETTER 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AEME/RAEME ASSOCIATION OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. 
 
  Editor and Patron COL Greg Rosser 
     3 Acasta Street  ROSTREVOR  SA  5073 
  Phone:    (08) 8337 9368   email   gregrosser@adam.com.au 

 
 

COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT 

Executive Officers 

President MAJ Richard Moyses  Ph: 0427 716 728 
Vice President Juris Jaudzems    Ph:(08) 8277 1057(AH) 
Secretary/Treasurer Don Harvy Ph: (08) 8387 6169 
   Mob:  0403  996 224  

Postal Address 10 Oliver Street 
   REYNELLA   S.A.   5161 

Ordinary Committee Members 

WO1 Wayne Birch Ph: 0409 990 937 
SGT Troy Oakes Ph: 0438 500 785 
CPL Bob Mathew Ph: (08) 8272 7472 
Michael Culley Ph: (08) 8294  3820 
 Brian Holmes Ph: (08) 8362 3216 
John Howard Ph: (08) 8447 7681 
Bob Killoran Ph: (08) 8270 2222 
WO2 Grant Kuchel  Ph: 0402 208 260 
    

Ast Sec/Treas – Membership CPL Bob Matthew 

Merchandising Member Bob Killoran 

Association Historian John Howard 

Advertising  WO2 Grant Kuchel 

Auditor 

Gary Nicolescu JLU (South) 

 

Patron 

Honorary COLCOMDT - Central Region:- 
  COL Greg Rosser RFD (Retd) 

 

AEME/RAEME Association of SA Inc.  
Web Site (www.raemesa.com) 

Webmaster - WO1 Dean Ellis  
e-mail - jeddell@bigpond.net.au 

 
 

HIGHLIGHTS IN THIS EDITION 
 

Award to WO2 Doug Pammenter Page 2 

Diary Dates / Death Notices Page 3 

Death Notices Page 3 

Presidents Report Page 4 

RAEME 2010 ANZAC Reunion Details Page 5 

ANZAC March Details Page 6 

RAEME Luncheon Page 7 

Reserve Forces Day Activities 2010  Page 9 

Operation Spanner Pack Page 10 

Army Museum Activities  Page 11 

ANZAC Day Assembly Area Page 14 

 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
We have been advised by the RSL that there 
are major changes to the ANZAC March this 
year. 

WW2 AEME Veterans will be able to march in 
Group 5 and they will be forming up on the 
Northern Side of North Terrace. 

AEME/RAEME members will be marching in 
Group 12A and forming up in Grenfell Street 
West of Pultney Street (Northern Side).  

More on pages 6 & 14.  Full details are 
available on WWW.rslsa.org.au  

Please let all other serving and ex-RAEME 
soldiers know. 

 
 
 

http://www.rslsa.org.au/
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PRESENTATION OF THE FEDERATION STAR  

Warrant Officer Class 2 Doug Pammenter 
 

Association member, WO2 Doug Pammenter is to be 
presented with the Federation Star at a ceremony in 
Canberra on 20

th
 April. 

The Federation Star forms part of 
the Long Service Awards and is 
presented to members of the 
Defence Force who have 
provided 40 years of service. The 
most common long service award 
is now the Defence Long Service 
Medal (DLSM). To be eligible for 
the DLSM 15 years of service 
must be reached. At each 
subsequent 5 years of service, a 
clasp is presented and worn on 
the medal. Clasps are therefore 
presented at 20, 25, 30, and 35 
years of service. These are 
replaced by a single silver Federation Star for the fifth 
clasp. Additional Federation Star emblems are added 
for subsequent clasps. 

I think we can all appreciate that there are not too many 
people who would become eligible for this recognition 
and acknowledge that 40 years of service is an 
outstanding achievement. 

Given the importance of this award it is very appropriate 
to delve into some of Doug’s history in relation to his 
time in uniform. It is common on occasions such as this 
to use the term “40 years of undetected crime”, 
unfortunately I cannot do that as some of Doug’s crimes 
have been detected, but it would not be appropriate to 
detail them now. 

Douglas Murray Pammenter first enlisted on the 19 July 
1966 as a young 19 year old and was allocated 433217 
as his regimental number.  He was posted to 107 Field 
Workshop, which in those days was at Keswick. 

Doug was very keen to serve overseas and in October 
1969 he transferred to the Regular Army as a National 

Serviceman and after recruit training at 2 RTB he was 
posted to the School of Military Engineering as a 
Sapper. 

It was here that Doug prepared for deployment to South 
Vietnam. In June of 1970 Doug started his tour and as 
was the norm in those days spent the next 12 months 
deployed. It is very important to mention that on 23

rd
 

May 1970, 1 month before departing, Doug married 
Pauline. Pauline suspects that Doug was keen to get 
the extra allowance that was paid to married men, and 
that is why they had to be wed prior to him departing. 

Doug returned to Australia in June 1971 and after 
meeting his commitments transferred to the reserves in 
March 1972. Recovery was the trade of choice for Doug 
and he has been heavily involved in the trade ever 
since. 

Postings for Doug include 107 Field Workshop, 4 EME 
Services Unit, 9 BASB, 9 CSSB, and ALTC where is he 
currently a supervisor in Recovery Wing. 

When looking at a print out of postings in a career of 40 
years you quickly realise that what is missing is the list 
of exercises attended, and units that have been 
supported at some time by Doug and his wrecker. 
Always keen to be involved Doug, has a very hands on 
approach and is still not afraid to get dirty when the 
need arises. I do however believe that he has stopped 
wearing pre-stained overalls. There would not be too 
many Recovery Mechanics that at some stage have not 
been trained or assessed by Doug, particularly over the 
last 10 years. While Doug is known for his recovery 
trade he is also a very accomplished camp cook (just 
ask him), pretty handy with electrical jobs (his civy 
trade) and not too bad at drinking cold beer.  

Doug has been awarded the Vietnam Medal, The 
Republic of Vietnam Campaign Medal, Australian 
Active Service Medal with Vietnam Clasp, the DLSM 
(with 4 clasps), Anniversary of National Service Medal, 
and the Australian Defence Medal along with the 
Returned from Active Service Badge.  

Doug and Pauline travel to Canberra in April and will 
attend the presentation ceremony with 3 other 

recipients of the Federation Star. 
The ceremony will be conducted by 
Chief of Army, Lieutenant General 
Gillespie AO, DSC, CSM, and RSM 
Army Stephen Ward. A special lunch 
will follow and no doubt Doug will 
take the opportunity to provide 
advice to all in attendance.  

Doug and Pauline are staying on for 
a few extra days so they can 
celebrate their 40

th
 wedding 

anniversary while looking around the 
Australian War Memorial. 

We congratulate Doug on his 
achievement of 40 plus years 
service and wish him and Pauline a 
great time in Canberra for the 
presentation.
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2010 

 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 8th April 

 - 2009 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion - Warradale Saturday 17th April 

 - 2009 ANZAC Day March Sunday 25th April 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 17th June 

 - 2009 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dinner Saturday 7th August 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 19th August 

 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 7th September 

 - RAEME Corps Seminar 21-22nd October  

 - RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) TBA  

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 14th October 

 - Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 5th December 

 - RAEME Birthday Family Function (tentative) Sunday 5th December 

 
Allied Military Association Functions 

 - Salute to the ANZACs 10/27 RSAR Band (See Page 11) Friday 23rd April 

 - Keswick Museum History Week Lunch (See Page 11) Wednesday 26th May 

 - Reserve Forces day activities (See Page 9) June and July 

 

 
NONE REPORTED 

 
If you know of any recent deaths or 

illness not reported in the latest copy of 

please contact the editor and let him 

know the details. 

 
 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 

Apology 
 

Due to a mix up in communications it was incorrectly reported last Newsletter that Ken Lorraine was seriously ill 

and was not expected to recover.  Ken is now home and his illnesses are not life threatening.  Sorry about that Ken 

and we hope to see you soon. 

 

 

DON’T FORGET  

If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 

ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 
 

Membership Renewals 
 

Has your membership expired???????  Check the last page of this Newsletter and if the date 
shown is 2009 or earlier contact our Membership Officer - Bob Matthew on 8272 7472. 
 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
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PRESIDENTS REPORT 
 

April is now upon us and as we all know ANZAC 

Day is fast approaching. This year we will be holding 

our ANZAC Reunion at Warradale Barracks on 

Saturday 17
th
 April. A flyer for the event is included 

in this newsletter. Details regarding the march are also 

included.  

The first committee meeting for 2010 was held in 

February and while it is basically business as usual the 

committee discussed a few items that will be followed 

up in the coming months.  

I understand that we had made an error regarding 

association members that were on the sick list in the 

last newsletter. We apologise for the mistake and trust 

that it is understood that we try to ensure the details 

are accurate when we send the newsletter out. As 

always we are keen to know when we do have a 

member who is not enjoying good health so we can 

pass on the best wishes of the association. 

As we discussed during the AGM held in December, 

the association is finalising membership with the 

Defence Reserves Association. I will be attending the 

DRA AGM in April and will report back on any 

relevant topics that are raised.  

In this newsletter there is an article regarding the 

presentation of the Federation Star to WO2 Doug 

Pammenter. I hope the article is found to be 

 

interesting and I am sure that Doug would love to 

have a chat with everyone when you next catch up 

with him. 

I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at 

the ANZAC Reunion and wish you all the best for 

your respective activities on ANZAC Day. 

Arte et Marte 

Dick Moyses 

President. 
 
 

A woman and a baby were in the doctor's examining 

room, waiting for the doctor to come in for the baby's 

first exam.  

The doctor arrived, and examined the baby, checked his 

weight, and being a little concerned, asked if the baby 

was breast or bottle-fed.  

'Breast-fed' she replied.  

'Well, strip down to your waist,' the doctor ordered.  

She did. He pinched her nipples, pressed, kneaded, and 

rubbed both breasts for a while in a very professional 

and detailed examination.  

Motioning to her to get dressed, the doctor said, 'No 

wonder this baby is underweight.  You don't have any 

milk.'  

‘I know' she said, 'I'm his Grandma, but I'm glad I came' 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact 
 

Craig Williams 
Managing Director 
27 Church Place 
PORT ADELAIDE SA 5015 
Ph: 08 8447 1044 
Fx: 08 8447 6564 
 

craig@jandhwilliams.com 
 

www.jandhwilliams.com 

 

 

 

Quality Certified 
AU868-QC 
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Member of the 
Defence Teaming 

Centre 

             CAPABILITIES 

 Laser Cutting 

 Turret Punching 

 Folding 

 Dust & Fume 

Control 

 Fabrication 

J&H Williams Holdings Pty 
Ltd 
Established 1946 
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2009 RAEME MIXED ANZAC REUNION 

As mentioned in the February Newsletter, permission has given for our Association to conduct the 

2010 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion in the combined Warradale Area Other Ranks Canteen 

(southern side of the oval) on Saturday 17th April commencing at 7:00pm. Format will be similar to 

last year. A BBQ meal will be available from approximately 7:15pm to 8:15pm. Cost is $7:50 per 

head. Refreshments will be available from the Bar at mess prices. A “Remembrance Ceremony” will 

be held at 9:00pm commencing with “Last Post”. The function is expected to conclude at 11:30pm. 

This function is for serving and ex-serving members and their partners and friends. It will be an 

opportunity to renew old acquaintances and reminisce. An invitation with full details is attached to 

this Newsletter. 

Please contact our Secretary Don Harvy on (08) 8387 6169, mobile (0403 996 224) or email 

(harvyfamily@iprimus.com.au) before Tuesday 13th April and let him know whether you will be 

attending and the number and names of all guests who will be attending with you.  

Note -:  If the Security Level at Warradale Barracks increases, it may be necessary to either 

supply a list of names of those attending to the Security personnel on the gate, or advise those 

attending of a change of Venue. 

Some assistance will be required with Set Up, cooking the BBQ, collecting money at the door, selling 

Raffle Tickets, and Clean Up. Please let Don know if you can assist in any way. 

SEE THE ATTACHED FLYER FOR MORE DETAILS 
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The ANZAC Commemorative March 

Sunday 25 April commencing at 9:30am. 
 
More details available at see www.rslsa.org.au 

(Including Next-of-Kin requirements) 

As reported briefly in the February Newsletter 

there are MAJOR CHANGES to this year’s 

groupings and while our WW2 veterans remain near 

the front in Group 5 all other RAEME members have 

been moved back to Group 12A 

Assembly Areas 

 WW2 Veterans – Northern Side of North Tce 

 Others – Northern Side of Grenfell St. 

(See map on page 14). 

Any ANZAC Day March queries should be directed 

to our Unit Guides, Dutchy Holland on phone (08) 

8294 4401, John Howard on phone (08) 8447 7681 

or Bob Killoran on phone (08) 8270 2222.  

The route is the same as last year, from the starting 

point (Kintore Ave), West along North Terrace, 

North along King William Road and right into Sir 

Edwin Smith Avenue to the dispersal area in 

Pennington Gardens. 

Salutes (the Association Banner is to be lowered on 

the “eyes right”) are to be paid at the National War 

Memorial and the South African War Memorial on 

North Terrace, and the Official Dais on the eastern 

side of King William Road near the Parade Ground at 

Torrens Training Depot. 

Vehicles will be available for WW2 veterans who can 

no longer make the distance. 

Please let Don Harvy know (08) 8387 6169, 

mobile (0403 996 224) or email 

(harvyfamily@iprimus.com.au) if you require a 

seat (the vehicle will return passengers to Pultney 

Street immediately after Group 5 has been 

dismissed at the end of the March). The RSL is 

providing the vehicle(s) and they will form a “Pod” 

of vehicles behind Group 5. This is to prevent 

marchers directly behind the veterans from being 

forced to breathe exhaust fumes. 

Carers: 

One carer or wheelchair pusher is permitted to 

assist a veteran within unit ranks. 

March Conduct and Paying of Compliments 

Unit flags, banners and roundels are to be lowered 

for all salutes. Yellow unit identification signs are to 

remain upright and facing the front at the saluting 

points, except on approaching the Official Dais, where 

they are turned half-right for the salute on the order 

EYES-RIGHT and then returned to face the front on 

the order EYES-FRONT. 

Male veterans and other ex-servicemen in civilian 

attire are requested to remove civilian headdress and 

place it over their medals on the left breast, on the 

order EYES-RIGHT - and then replace it on the order 

EYES-FRONT, in the traditional manner. An eyes-

right given by gentlemen in civilian attire, without the 

removal of civilian headdress, does not constitute a 

salute.   

Free car parking 

U Park and Ezi Park will be providing free parking upon 

display of Service Medals or RSL Badge at: 

 Gawler Place Car Park 4.00 am – 6.00 pm 

(no entry/exit possible between 8:00am - 11:00am) 

 Hungry Jack’s Car Park 7:00am - midnight 

(no entry/exit possible between 8:00am - 11:00am) 

 Harris Scarfe’s Car Park 7:30am - 6:pm  

 Union Street Car Park:   7.30 am to 6.00 pm 

 Frome Street Car Park:   7.30 am to 6.00 pm 

 Bent Street Car Park:     7.30 am to 6.00 pm 

Details on the location of toilet facilities are shown on 

he map on Page 14. 

After the March:  

Food, refreshments, Two Up and entertainment will be 

available on the Torrens Parade Ground.  

Approval has been obtained for Association 

members to meet in the Sergeants’ Mess at 

Keswick Barracks for refreshments and a light 

luncheon after the March. Please be advised that the 

Standard of Dress for inside the Mess is neat civilian 

attire with a collared shirt.  

Civilian, ex-serving and retired members of any rank 

are more than welcome to attend as long as they are 

properly attired and do not display poor behaviour. 

However, current serving members who are not 

eligible for membership of a Sergeants’ Mess are not 

invited to attend and should attend their rank 

respective Mess. Mess protocol dictates that all 

personnel attending the Mess should introduce 

themselves as a member of the AEME/RAEME 

Association to the PMC or the senior Mess member. 
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RAEME LUNCHEON 
 

The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-

serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be held 

on Tuesday 8th September at the Cremorne 

Hotel, 207 Unley Road, Unley, at 12:00pm. This 

Luncheon is being organised by Bob Davis.  

If anyone would like to attend, please 

contact Bob Davis on phone 08 8382 4275 

before Friday 4th Sep so they can let the 

Pub know how many to cater for.  

 

If you know of others who spent time with 

AEME or RAEME, please let them know or bring 

them along. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDERS 
If you have a computer and are connected to the 
internet you can receive your newsletter by 
email.   

 

If you would like to receive your newsletter by email 
or try it and see how it works send an email to 
gregrosser@adam.com.au and say if it is a trial or 
you would like to receive it by email permanently.  

 

 

 

If you hear of any Association members who are 
sick or in hospital please let one of the 
committee members know so they can arrange a 
card or visit.  

 

The committee needs your help with this. 

 

 

Disk Pads and Brake Linings 
Disk and Drum Machining 
Exchange Bonded Shoes 
Exchange Boosters and Callipers 
New Cylinders and Spares 
Exchange Re-sleeved 
Stainless Steel Cylinders 

Clutch Rebuilding and Repairs 

New and Exchange Clutch Kits 
Flywheel Grinding 
Clutch Plate Relining 
Clutch Hydraulic Repairs 
Clutch Servo Repairs for  

Heavy Vehicles 

Steel Brake Pipes made to order 

Phone: (08) 8277 8122 
 

Fax: (08) 8374 1576 

3 Pinn Street 
ST MARYS  SA  5042 

Member 
 MTA

A 

SPECIALISING IN ALL TYPES OF VEHICLES 
INCLUDING AGRICULTURAL, HEAVY DUTY, 

SPECIAL APPLICATIONS ETC 

www.allclutchandbrake.com.au 

 

AUSTEST ELECT 
Licensed Electrician 

 

 Domestic Electrical Work  
and Repairs 

 Appliance Safety Testing 

 Tagging and Repairs 

 RCD Testing 
 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 

PRESENTATION OF THIS 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 

 

 

PO Box 40  

CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 
 

www.austestelect.com.au 
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MAGICIANS TRICKS 

A magician worked on a cruise ship. 

The audience was different each week so the magician did 

the same tricks over and over again. 

There was only one problem: The captain's parrot saw the 

shows each week and began to understand how the magician 

did every trick. 

Once he understood, he started shouting in the middle of the 

show, "Look, Its not the same hat!" or, "Look, he's hiding 

the flowers under the table!" or "Hey, why are all the cards 

the ace of spades?" 

The magician was furious but couldn't do anything.  

It was, after all, the Captain's' parrot.  

Then one stormy night on the Pacific, the ship unfortunately 

sank, drowning almost all who were on board.  

The magician luckily found himself on a piece of wood 

floating in the middle of the sea, as fate would have it ... 

with the parrot. 

They stared at each other with hatred, but did not utter a 

word. 

This went on for a day... and then 2 days. and then 3 days. 

Finally on the 4th day, the parrot could not hold back 

any longer and said 

"OK, I give up. What did you do with the ship?" 

 
 

Reunions 

A group of 40 years old buddies discuss and discuss where 

they should meet for dinner.  

Finally it is agreed upon that they should meet at the 

Gausthof zum Lowen restaurant because the waitress's there 

have low cut blouses and nice breasts. 

10 years later, at 50 years of age, the group meets again and 

once again they discuss and discuss where they should meet. 

Finally it is agreed upon that they should meet at the 

Gausthof zum Lowen because the food there is very good 

and the wine selection is good also. 

10 years later at 60 years of age, the group meets again and 

once again they discuss and discuss where they should meet. 

Finally it is agreed upon that they should meet at the 

Gausthof zum Lowen because they can eat there in peace 

and quiet and the restaurant is smoke free. 

10 years later, at 70 years of age, the group meets again and 

once again they discuss and discuss where they should meet. 

Finally it is agreed upon that they should meet at the 

Gausthof zum Lowen because the restaurant is wheel chair 

accessible and they even have an elevator. 

10 years later, at 80 years of age, the group meets again and 

once again they discuss and discuss where they should meet. 

Finally it is agreed upon that they should meet at the 

Gausthof zum Lowen because that would be a great idea 

because they have never been there before. 

 

 

HOLDFAST ELECTRICAL 
 

& AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES 
 

Electrical 

Refrigeration 

Air Conditioning 

Installations 

Maintenance 

Repairs 

12A Amelia Street 
HOVE  SA  5048 

 
Licence No: PGE140037 

 

Accreditation No: 1840 

DOUG PAMMENTER 

    Phone: (08) 8298 2857 
 

Fax: (08) 8358 1090 
 

Mobile: 0417 840 279 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PHONE/FAX: 8261 6691 
A/h Michael 0417 041 832 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

303 North East Road 
Hampstead Gardens SA 5086 

 
COLLISION REPAIR SPECIALISTS 

*MTA *RAA APPROVED 

APPROVED 
REPAIRER 

 
 

 
 
 

CRASH 

REPAIR 
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Reserve Forces Day  
Activities for 2010 

 
Reserve Forces Day, which recognizes and 

celebrates the service to our Nation of Australia's 

Reservists since Federation, will be celebrated in 

South Australia this year in three centres -Victor 

Harbor, Mt Gambier and Adelaide.  

Victor Harbor 

For the first time, Victor Harbor will conduct a March 

and celebration of our Reserve Forces on Sunday 20 

June 2010. Commencing at 11.00am the March will 

proceed from Bridge Terrace, into Hindmarsh 

Road/Torrens Street, Ocean Street and down Coral 

Street and finish at the Rotunda in Grosvenor Square. 

The RSL Sub-Branch at Victor Harbor will provide a 

light luncheon and, during the afternoon, the Australian 

Army Band Adelaide will be conducting a Band 

Concert nearby.  

Mt Gambier 

At Mt Gambier, a wreath laying ceremony will be held 

at Vansittart Park at 6.00pm on Saturday 3 July 2010, 

followed by a Dinner to be held at the RSL & 

Community Club.  

Adelaide 

In Adelaide, a Parade and Luncheon will be held at 

Keswick Barracks on Sunday 4 July 2010, where 

ribbons will be presented to those Reservists and past 

Reservists who volunteered to serve overseas in 

operations or humanitarian missions and who were 

awarded a medal for that service. These persons will 

also be receiving a Certificate signed by Her 

Excellency, the Governor-General in recognition of 

their service.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those who think they may be eligible to be recognized 

for their overseas service are asked to contact Captain 

Barrie Newman, Chairman of Reserve Forces Day 

Council -SA, PO Box 2183, Kent Town 5071,  

Tel 8362 1167,  

email: adelaidemint@bigpond.com 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

You are welcome to join them for the day 
or make it a weekend holiday. 

 
 

Never lose your Grand Kids 

A small boy was lost at a large shopping Centre. 

He approached a uniformed policeman and said, 'I've lost 

my pop!' 

'The cop asked, 'What's he like?' 

The little boy hesitated for a moment and then replied,  

' Bundaberg Rum and sheilas with big tits.' 

 

RECOGNITION FOR OVERSEAS SERVICE RIBBON 

DO YOU QUALIFY???? 
 Did you VOLUNTEER to serve Overseas on 

an operational or humanitarian mission - post 

WW2? 

 Were you awarded a medal for the service? 

Names required by mid-May 

mailto:adelaidemint@bigpond.com


 Page 10 

Operation Spanner Pack 
 

 The aim of the operation is to provide RAEME 

soldiers serving overseas with a pack(s) of 

goodies which make their time overseas a little 

more comfortable. 

 

 

 

 

 

Ray Norman, Chairman of the RAEME Association 
Queensland and a group of willing helpers has been co-
ordinating the packages for a couple of years. 

Our association and members attending functions have 
made donations to assist in the creation and distribution 
of packs for the past 2 years and hopefully we can all 
help again this year.  

Ray has just advised that they dispatched a further fifty 
eight Spanner Packs for RAEME soldiers in the Middle 
East and Solomon Islands on Monday 29th March. 

They expect to send another larger shipment in mid 
May. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Private 

and 

Insurance 

DAVIES 
CRASH REPAIRS 

 

Barry Davies 
Proprietor 

 
 
 
 

8374 0703 
 

21 Dunorlan Road 
Edwardstown 

 

All Auto Electrical Repairs & 
Installations of: 

 

 ALTERNATORS 

 STARTER MOTORS 

 CAR IMMOBILISERS 

 HANDS FREE KITS 

 ALARMS 

ROD WEBB 

AUTO 

ELECTRICAL 

2 Muriel Avenue 
SOMERTON PARK  SA  4044 

8294 4599 
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ARMY MUSEUM OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA 

Keswick Barracks 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MUSEUM 2010 FUND RAISING ACTIVITIES 

 

  23 April-“Salute the ANZACS” Band Musical Night 
(See poster and order form on this page) 

 

 26 May, 12pm - “History Week Lunch”  
- Two Course Lunch (main course and dessert) 
- Presentation by Roger Lee (Head of Army History 
Unit) talking about “Fromelle, (France) WW1 to 
Today” including the recovery of allied soldiers who 
fell during the battle and their reburial with honours. 
- Cost $20 per person 
- Host Simon Royal from ABC TV 
 

Ticket available from Museum Office 

Wednesdays by calling 8305 6374 or by email 

to WO2 Love at james.love@defence.gov.au  

 

 October 18 to 23 – Play “Breaker Morant” 
- 6 Nights 
- Production by Unmasked Theatre Company 
- Cost $25 per head 

 

 

 

 

  Ticket Order Form 
 Number of tickets required: 

 Adult ($15.00)     No. ……………..  x $15.00  = $......................... 

 Students ($5.00)     No. ………………x $  5.00 = $......................... 

 Children ($5.00) (4-15 yrs)   No. ………………x $  5.00= $......................... 

 Family (2 Adults & 2 children) ($35.00)        No. ……………….......x $35.00= $......................... 

         Total          $......................... 

 Payable by; Cheque No. ………………  Money Order No. ……………………Cash……..…. 

 (Payable to: AMOSAF ) 

  Post to:             Enquiries to: 

  Ticket Sales              Ray Saunders  

  Army Museum of South Australia           Ph. (Mon.& Wed) 8305 6705  

  Keswick Barracks             Mob. 0401 083 841 

Keswick SA5035 Email: ray.saunders@defence 

 

 

 

 

ANZAC SALUTE 
Performed by 10/27 Bn Royal South Australia Regiment Band 

Return Name and address for Tickets: Office use; 

………………………………………….  No. tickets issued ………   

…………………………………………  Details put on Database by ……………. 

………………………………………….  Tickets posted on (date)….……………….. 

Contact Phone No. ……………………. 

mailto:james.love@defence.gov.au
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The Darker Side of Women... 

A woman was in town on a shopping trip.   She began 

her day finding the most perfect shoes in the first shop 

and a beautiful dress on sale in the second.     In the 

third, everything had just been reduced by 50 percent 

when her mobile phone rang. 

It was a female doctor notifying her that her husband 

had just been in a terrible car accident and was in 

critical condition and in the ICU.  The woman told the 

doctor to inform her husband where she was and that 

she'd be there as soon as possible. 

As she hung up she realized she was leaving what was 

shaping up to be her best day ever in the boutiques.   

She decided to get in a couple of more shops before 

heading to the hospital.  She ended up shopping the rest 

of the morning, finishing her trip with a cup of coffee 

and a beautiful chocolate cake slice, compliments of the 

last shop.  She was jubilant. 

Then she remembered her husband.  Feeling guilty, she 

dashed to the hospital. 

She saw the doctor in the corridor and asked about her 

husband's condition.   

The lady doctor glared at her and shouted, 'You went 

ahead and finished your shopping trip didn't you!  I 

hope you're proud of yourself!  

While you were out for the past four hours enjoying 

yourself in town, your husband has been languishing in 

the Intensive Care Unit!   It's just as well you went 

ahead and finished, because it will more than likely be 

the last shopping trip you ever take!  For the rest of his 

life he will require round-the-clock care.  You will now 

be his carer!' 

The woman felt so guilty she broke down and sobbed. 

The lady doctor chuckled and said, 'I'm just pulling 

your leg.   He's dead.  Show me what you bought.' 

 

 

Silly Things That Happen 

When my husband and I arrived at our Local Ford 

dealer to pick up our Car, we were told the keys had 

been locked in it. We went to the service department 

and found a mechanic working feverishly to unlock the 

drivers side door. 

As I watched from the passenger side, I instinctively 

tried the door handle and discovered that it was 

unlocked. 

Hey,' I announced to the fitter/mechanic, 'its open!' 

His reply, 'I know. I already did that side.' 

 

 

GOUGH’S MECHANICAL & 

RADIATOR SERVICES 

 GENERAL MECHANICAL 
REPAIRS 

 AIR CONDITIONING SERVICE 

& REPAIRS 

90 Jervois Street 
TORRENSVILLE  SA  5031 
 
Contact: STEVE or MARK 

PHONE: 8234 1981 
 
E: goughmechanical@iprimus.com.au 

 
 
 

We are Tool 
Specialists- 

That’s all we 
do!! 

   Email: sales@saalltools.com.au 

We are a South Australian owned private family 
company that buys in LARGE quantities and we 
ALWAYS pass these savings onto YOU! We pride 
ourselves on knowing how to talk with confidence to 
trade and business people. 

HAMPSTEAD GARDENS: 

259-261 North East Road 
Phone: (08) 8266 0999 

                      FAX: 8369 0323 

 

Welland: 

75 Grange Road 
Phone: (08) 8424 3311 

     Fax: 8424 3399 

   SA ALLTOOLS 
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MEMBERSHIP 

Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2009, 
(or before) then you subs are due NOW 

Subs are still $5 for one year or any multiple 
thereof eg $20 for four years. 

All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth as we need it to apply the “over 
75 year rule”.  

Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 

According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 
 

Honorary Life Members 
 

Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  
 

Current Members 
 

Wally Ade (2010), Milton Ahrens (2013), Frank Aldous 
(2010), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster 
(2009),Graham Arthy (2011), Peter Badcock (2010), 
Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe Barton (2009), Richard 
Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Paul Berk (2012), 
Wayne Birch (2009), Philip Birkett (2012), John Black 
(2010), Helmut Bohn (2013),James Boulton (2009), 
David Brand (2011), Shane Buckley (2012), Roger 
Burzacott (2013),Robert Butler (2009), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Robert Castle (2012), Dave 
Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), Craig 
Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John Clark 
(2012), Trevor Clerke (2015),Geoff Coat (2018), Brian 
Cogan (2010), Don Collins (2012), George Cooke 
(2011), John Corkran (2013),    Ian Coulter (2010), 
Peter Cox (2011), Ron Coxon OAM (2011),  George 
Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2011), Gavin D’Cruz (2008), 
Roy Dotter (2012),Marek Dubovinsky (2012), Chris 
Duffield (2011), Nick Ebbs (2010), Len Edwards (2008), 
Mick Ellis (2009), Bluey Etheridge (2011), Kym Everett 
(2013), Andew Ferguson (2011), Ken Field (2010), Jim 
Fisher (2013), Brian Flavel (2010), Jan Gancarz (2013), 
Charlie Gauci (2010), Bob Gell (2014), Nick Gogilis 
(2013), Steve Gough (2010), Steve Gould (2011), Bob 
Gourley (2008), Tony Gow (2012), Steven Grigg 
(2008), Robert Hansford (2012), Jock Hart (2012), Don 
Harvy (2010), Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm Hay (2012), 
Greg Hay (2010), Colin Haynes (2010), Jim Hendrickx 
(2008), Tony Hinton (2011), Brian Holmes (2010), 
Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2011), Gary 
Howell (2013), Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher 
Jackson (2010), Graham Janz (2011), Juris Jaudzems 
(2010), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay Johnson (2013), Ben 
Jones (2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (2010), Geoff 
Kohler (2011), Hans Larsen (2008), Alf Lee (2010), Lou 
Leeuwrik (2011), Ken Lorraine (2009), Greg Lowe 
(2013), Chris Macintosh (2010), Steve Maher (2008), 
Alan Marks (2011), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob Matthew 

(2010), Bob Mathews (2011), Reg Mc Coll (2010), Alan 
McGregor (2008),  Fred McInerney (2010), Philip 
McKelliff (2012), Pete McKenzie (2011), Buzz Meakes 
(2010),Jake Meaney (2011),Gary Meinhardt (2010), Terry 
Monten (2011), Ian Moody (2010), Ron Moran (2011), 
Don Morgan OAM (2010), Richard Moyses (2010), Barry 
Naulty (2013), Ian Nicholls (2010), Gary Nicolescu 
(2009), Sam Nowak (2011), Jim Nurse (2010), Troy 
Oakes (2009), Dave O’Brien (2013), Alex Oschmanns 
(2013), John Owen (2014), Frank Owen OAM (2013), 
Dick Pailthorpe (2011), Doug Pammenter (2009), Nick 
Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott 
(2012), Roger Parsons (2010) David Pearce (2010), 
Lionel Penley (2011), Rex Perry (2011), Stuart Phillis 
(2010), John Raftery (2011), Chris Rajasingham (2009), 
Hank Ramm (2016), Pete Reynolds (2011), Greg 
Robinson (2008), Bill Roch (2011), Greg Rosser (2011), 
Dennis Rowlands (2028), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry 
Sangster (2010), Brian Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke 
(2013), Jack Separovic (2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), 
Dave Shelly (2009), Harold Shipp (2009), Bob Silcock 
(2011), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), Victor 
Sobotnik (2011), Walter Soroka (2010), Max Sparrow 
(2012), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2010), Murray 
Stock (2012), Penny Stone (2009), Donald Sutherland 
(2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2011), Paul 
Teague (2010), Howard Terry (2012), Noel Thomas 
(2011), Jim Thomas (2010), Dick Tischer (2011), Ken 
Treloar (2010), Donald Tremethick (2013), Graham 
Tweeddale (2013), Keith Tyler (2012), Damien Van De 
Velde (2011), Mark Van Oostveen (2011),P Walker 
(2011), Mark Warde (2009), Eugene Wasilenia (2010), 
Bruce Watson (2011),   Marcus Wauchope (2010), Bruce 
Waye (2010), Alan Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2008), 
Graham West OAM (2010), Brett Wilkeson (2008), Craig 
Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), Alan Wilson 
(2008), John Wilson (2011), Betty Winstanley (2012), Pat 
Wright (2010), Brian Yelds (2017), John Zander (2012), 
Pete Zander (2012) 
 

Associate Members 
 

Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2010), Anne-Michelle 
Howell (2010), Christine Kuchel (2009), Joan Lorraine 
(2010), Judy Turner (2010) 
 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 
Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or a 
member of the Committee of Management of any change 
of postal address or email address. Please note the 
changes in the Committee – including contact detail 
changes. 
 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect. 
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2010 ANZAC DAY MARCH 
Sunday 25

th
 March 

WW2 MEET HERE 

OTHERS  MEET HERE 


